
 

 

 

Family Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship NAH 592 v 1 

Joyful, joyful, we adore Thee, 

God of glory, Lord of love; 

Hearts unfold like flow’rs before Thee, 

Hail Thee as the sun above. 

Melt the clouds of sin and sadness, 

Drive the dark of doubt away; 

Giver of immortal gladness, 

Fill us with the light of day. 
 

Invocation 
 

Meditation Eustace Cornwall 
 

Hymn 299 Onward Christian Soldiers 
 

Tithes and Offerings 

Song Give Thanks 
 

Children's Time Pastor Geert 
 

Pound in the Pot for the Development Fund 

Hymn 676 When He Cometh 
 

Family Prayer Espinal-Ortega Family 
 

Scripture Reading 1 Corinthians 12:13-14 Message Bible 

Jackson Bright 
 

Sermon Pastor Geert Tap 

“Not a Fan!”  
 

Hymn 505 Stand Up Stand Up for Jesus 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude 

 

 
 

Sunset Times 
 

Today: 6:57pm   Next Friday: 6:43pm (Watford) 
 

 

 

Do you wish to receive the church eBulletin by email? To 

subscribe, please email jef@stanboroughpark.org, or via 

the church website: www.stanboroughchurch.org 

 

Development Fund Summary August 2017 

   Jan-Dec 2016  Jan-Aug 2017 

Opening balance (1,172,790) (1,107,405) 

Donations             120,288               87,580  

Gift Aid               60,429               25,919  

Other income                 5,271               12,923  

Professional fees (83,537)                        -    

Loan interest (10,642) (6,262) 

Other costs (26,423) (878) 

Closing balance (1,107,405) (988,123) 

Estimated time to clear deficit: 6yrs 2mths 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 

lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / 07713 452 265 

Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughpc 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
 

 

 

In line with our church policy, kindly refrain from 

photography during services in order to 

maintain an atmosphere of reverence. 

 
 

 

 

 

23 September 2017 

 

 

 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 
 

Exalt the Lord our God 

    and worship at his holy mountain, 

    for the Lord our God is holy. 

Psalm 99:9 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
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Morning Prayer Meeting  
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

 

 

 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

 

Welcome Jim Huzzey 

Hymn 66 When Morning Gilds the Skies 

Prayer Misha Dragoyevich 

Mission News David Burgess 

Lesson Study “The Gospel in the Church” 

Mission Offering 

Hymn 639 If Any Little Word of Mine 

Closing Prayer 
 

Discussion group leaders, please note: 

The lesson study on 7 October will be presented from the 

desk, introducing the theme for the new quarter. 
 

 

 

Parallel Service  
11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

 

Praise Leader Chantal 

Elder David Burgess 

Sermon “In the Eyes of Others” Pastor Jacques Venter 

Coordinator Adam Murphy 
 

 

 

Announcements & Diary 
 

We extend a special welcome to the children visiting our 

junior Sabbath Schools today for Bible Story Time. 

 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is with the 

Rajasekaran family today. We invite the church to pray 

for Durairaj, Bella, Sharolyn, Joselyn and Merlyn. “Thy 

word is a lamp unto my feet and a light unto my path.” 

Psalm 119:105 

 

Thanks Terry Menkens would like to thank the church for 

their prayers and kind wishes following his recent 

hospitalisation. 

 

Autumn edition of Stanborough News There are still a few 

bundles waiting to be delivered. 

 
 
 

 

Flower Festival We have almost reached our goal of 

£12,000 and you can help achieve it by purchasing a 

2018 calendar featuring photos of all the floral displays. 

Please see Maritza at the desk after the service. 

 

The Welfare Department in is need of non-perishable 

foods: cans, packets, jars, etc. Thank you. 

 

Community Choir If you wish to join this new choir, 

please note that the correct email address for Dan 

Sabatier is spcccomchoir@gmail.com.  

 

Please collect your Tithe and Offering receipts from the 

desk after the service. Thank you. 

 

Caitlyn Balderstone would like to thank all those who 

sponsored her haircut for charity. £1260 was raised, half 

of which has been donated to Children With Cancer 

Trust, and the other half will go towards her mission trip to 

India in 2018. Caitlyn’s hair was donated to the Little 

Princess Trust for children with cancer. Thank you! 

 

Quiet Bags For reasons of health and safety, quiet bags 

should be collected from the concourse before services. 

Adults, please ensure these bags are packed and 

returned to the concourse at the end of services. 

 

The Singing Group will visit Riverside Court, Explorer 

Road, WD18 6TQ today: Coln House at 3pm and Gade 

House at 3.30pm. 

 

Sabbath afternoon Bible Study today, 3.30-4.30pm in the 

Armstrong Hall. We are studying Paul’s epistle to the 

Romans. All welcome. 

 

Parents in Prayer meet today at 4.30pm in the Maple 

Room to pray for their children and grandchildren. 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday Bible Study Group 10.30-11.30am in the Maple 

Room. All welcome to join us in studying the book of 

Ephesians. 

 

Wednesday Prayer Meeting 7.30pm. All welcome for a 

time of contemplation, prayer and praise. 

 

Soup Run on Friday 29 September will be led by Eric 

Wolfram and the driver is Gordon Walton. If you would 

like to go on the Soup Run, contact Pat Walton on 01923 

672500. 

 

Let’s Walk We look forward to seeing you next Sabbath, 

30 September, for a different walk with lovely views and 

hopefully some sunshine. Meet at the Bridgewater 

Monument, Ashridge Estate, at 3pm. 

 

Our Harvest Thanksgiving Service will be held on 

Sabbath 7 October at 11am. Please bring your gifts of 

produce and provisions, as well as monetary donations, 

on this day, to be offered and displayed during the 

service. 

 

Harvest soup and bread lunch, Souper Sabbath, is on 

Sabbath 7 October, 1-4pm in the Cedar-Sycamore 

Room. This will be instead of the fellowship lunch. Please 

reserve your place with Alison Burgess on 07738 368248 

or alison.burgess4@btinternet.com We look forward to 

seeing you! 

 

Adventurer & Pathfinder Club Fundraising pamper 

sessions and car wash, Sunday 8 October, 10am-3pm. 

Book your manicure, pedicure, massage or car wash 

with Florence on 07533 629479. Come along and bring a 

friend for some spa time and to support our young 

people. 

 

Gluten flour is still available from Pat Walton. Profits to the 

Church Development Fund. 

 
Announcements continue on back page 

 

Prayer Corner 
 Let us worship and praise God, who knows us 

through and through, yet still loves us. 

 Please continue to pray for those affected by the 

earthquakes in Mexico and hurricanes in the 

Caribbean. 

Youth Notes 
 The Car Rally takes place tonight! Please see 

Jacques or Kirra if you would like to come along. 

 The application deadline for the mission trip is 

today. Hand in your form to Naomi by the end of 

the day. 

 Next Travelling Programme is Friday 6 October. 

Keep an eye on the Whatsapp group for details. 
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